
March 29, 2021

Chair Bynum, Vice-Chairs Noble and Power, and Members of the House Judiciary
Committee,

Fair Shot strongly supports HB 3230 which would ensure Oregon’s immigrants
have access to legal representation during deportation proceedings.

Oregon is home to thousands of immigrants and refugees who live in both cities and
towns statewide, and are critical to the state’s cultural and economic vitality. Immigrant
Oregonians contribute to the vibrancy of our communities. But our immigration system
is broken and our immigrant neighbors need support during the difficult and traumatic
process they face during deportation proceedings.

HB 3230 would create universal legal representation that expands the successful Equity
Corps pilot program funded by Multnomah County, the City of Portland, and the State of
Oregon to create statewide infrastructure for immigration legal defense. We’ve already
seen this same kind of community focused system in action. By taking the lessons
learned from the Oregon Worker Relief Fund model, we can build a similar system that
allows our communities of color to connect with the organizations they already know
and trust to help them during this difficult time.

We must protect the rights of everyone who calls Oregon home and support their ability
to thrive. By doing so, we can continue being a place that values families and
communities. We urge your YES vote on HB 3230.

About Fair Shot - Our coalition is governed by a steering committee that includes: Asian Pacific
Network of Oregon (APANO), Basic Rights Oregon (BRO), Causa Oregon, Family Forward
Oregon, Oregon AFL-CIO, Oregon AFSCME, Oregon Education Association (OEA), Pineros y
Campesinos Unidos del Noroeste (PCUN),Planned Parenthood Advocates of Oregon (PPAO),
Service Employees International Union (SEIU), United Food and Commercial Workers (UFCW)
Local 555, Unite Oregon, and Urban League of Portland. For a full list of our coalition members
and priorities visit www.fairshotoregon.org.

http://www.fairshotoregon.org

